
May 28, 2017                                                                                                Ascension of  the Lord  

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                          COMING EVENTS 
 
 

 Memorial Day .………………………………….. Mon May 29  
 

 New Directory Photo Sessions  
     Second Week .....…...…. Wed - Sat, May 31 - June 3 
     Third Week .....…..……………...... Tue - Sat, June 6 - 10 
 

 VBS Maker Fun Factory ..….…….. Mon - Fri, June 5 - 9 
 

 Coffee & Donuts & VBS Songs @ HT ..….. Sun June 11 
 

 Mission Walk ....…...………...……..….……….. Sat June 17 

Memorial Day - Monday, May 29th  

Memorial Day Mass is scheduled for 8:00 AM at Holy Trinity Church.   
The K of C 4th Degree will attend the 8:00 AM Mass and Cub Scouts have been  
invited to join in.  Coffee and donuts will be served in the Holy Trinity Center  
following the Mass.  The Knights will join the American Legion Color  
Guard at Calvary Cemetery at 9:00 a.m. for the presentation of a  
wreath on the grave of Msgr. McNary.  Finally, the Knights and Scouts  
will participate in the Memorial Day Parade starting at 10:00 a.m. 
The parish office is closed and the 12:10 PM Communion Service and  
Adoration are canceled on Memorial Day. 

Congratulations St. John XXIII 8th Graders! 
St. John XXIII 8th graders celebrated graduation last Thursday, May 25th  

with a Mass at St. John Church followed by a reception in the St. John Undercroft.  In addition  
to awards given for Achievement and Effort in each subject for students in grades 4 – 8, look  
on page 5 to find out about Special Awards and Scholarships that were presented to several  
8th graders this year.  Congratulations and good luck in high school!  

Don’t Miss Out!   
Join over 425 Families Participating  
in the New Photo Directory!  
Photography sessions still open in the  
third week -- Tuesday - Friday, June 6th - 9th.   
Enjoy a FREE professional photography session 
and get a Complimentary 8 x 10 portrait plus 
your own copy of the New Photo Directory!    
Just call the parish office 422-0602 to make  
your photo appointment.  Join in and help  
build up the Holy Family Parish Community!   



Health Ministry:   
Why Then Should We All  
Remember? 
It is not the wars we are  
remembering this Memorial Day, rather we 
are remembering those who gave their lives  
to insure that the freedom this country offers  
to all would be passed on to next generations.  
They remind us of the cost of freedom and of 
the quality of our character as a nation.   
We do not gather on this holiday to glorify war.   
Rather, we are challenged to remember that 
when war comes unbidden to us, there are  
those who are willing to give all to defend this 
nation.  We want to remember in the hope  
that we will find ways to prevent wars and  
never have to fight them again.  There is  
among veterans, no more hoped for desire than 
the desire that their own sons and daughters  
will never suffer the terrors or effects of wars. 
        “All veterans hope and pray that  
        their war will be the last one..." 
Let us all join them in this prayer today and  
everyday.  Wishing you a "remembering"  
Memorial Day.                   TheVetSite.com 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of Florence Sweeney, 
who died Saturday, May 20th, and Docie Svarda 
who died Tuesday, May 23rd.  

   Monday, May 29    Memorial Day 

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Judge Mark Wall 

  No 12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Tuesday, May 30 

      No 8:15 AM  Mass J23 - Summer Break 

   Wednesday, May 31 

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Richard A. Wolf 

   Thursday, June 1 

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Robert & Gabriella Mendicino  

   Friday, June 2  

     8:00 AM Mass HT   Jean Klingensmith Pollock 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Saturday, June 3  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   June Toth - Birthday Remembrance 

    4:30 PM  Mass  SJ    Steve Sabo Sr.  

   Sunday, June 4     Pentecost  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Jim Greenwell - Birthday Remembrance 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Louis Rossi - Birthday Remembrance 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Acts 19:1-8 / Jn 16:29-33  
Tues: Acts 20:17-27 / Jn 17:1-11a  
Wed: Zep 3:14-18 / Lk 1:39-56 
Thurs: Acts 22:30; 23:6-11 / Jn 17:20-26  
Fri: Acts 25:13b-21 / Jn 21:15-19   
Sat: Acts 28:16-20, 30-31 / Jn 21:20-25 
Sun: Acts 2:1-11 / 1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 
         Jn 20:19-23   

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

  Saturday and Sunday - May 27 and 28 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ     Bocho Elieff - Birthday Remembrance 

    9:00 AM Mass  HT   Frank Lolli & Scott Bruggeman 

  10:30 AM Mass  SJ    Leo Henne - Birthday Remembrance 

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship 
 

Sunday, May 21st  $14,776               

 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

 June 3/4 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Jennifer James 1B  Jeanne Higgins 1B  Rhonda Koenig 1B

 Ministers  Vicki Hall 2B  Barb VonderHaar 2B  Laura Eiken 2B

 Dawn Pickerill 3B  Don Accurso 3B  Cort Eiken 3B

 John Lyons 1C  Mike Klapheke 1C  Christine Whittington 1C

 Pat Montgomery 2C   Kathy Kraft 2C  Kathi Mangus 2C

 Linda Day 3C   Lee Ann Glick 3C  Sandy Ongkiko 3C

 Marilyn Kowalczyk 4C  Marlene Ruwe 4C  Linda Jester 4C

 Lectors  Franka Cope  Valerie Cross  Henrietta Nye

 Paul Presta  Paul Mosko  Michael Paddock

 Servers  John Soppanish  Kara Jackson  Gabrielle Volle

 Dick Montgomery  Madeleine Corrill  Matt Volle

 Greeters  Franka Cope D1  Lee Ann Glick D1  Ken Allen D1

 Ann Fishbaugh D1  Jeff Ferguson D2  Rosetta DiCristoforo D1 

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK

Thank You 4th Degree! 
Thanks to Grand Knight Bob Weaver  
and the 4th Degree K of C, there’s a  
new American Flag flying over St. John Church.  
Thanks also to the veteran who pointed out  
the damaged flag and made a donation to  
replace it with the new one.  Good guys!!    



Deacon Bill Krumm Welcomes  
Visitors and Prayers  
Deacon Krumm was recently admitted  
to a full nursing care facility and while  
he struggles with physical limitations,  
he is grateful for visitors as well as  
prayers.  The best times for visits are the afternoons  
on Monday, Wednesday, Friday, and Sunday.   
Deacon Bill is in room 112 at Birchwood Care Center, 
4070 Hamilton Mason Road, Hamilton, 45011.   
Birchwood’s main phone number is 513-868-3300. 

Supplies Needed for VBS  
If you’d like to donate an item you can  
leave it in the Blue Donation Bins at the  
church doors or drop it off at the  
parish office.  Thank you for supporting  
2017 Vacation Bible School Maker Fun Factory!  

 PING PONG BALLS     COLORED CELLOPHANE   

Graduating from High School this Year? 
Parish families with graduating seniors are  
invited to send in a photo of their graduate  
for a Special Photo Spread set for the June 4th bulletin.  
Send a digital photo via email to monica@holyfamily 
middletown.com or bring one by the parish office to  
be scanned - it only takes a minute.  Senior photos or  
a photograph from the graduation ceremony or with  
the grad in their cap and gown are appropriate.  Please  
include the name of your graduate plus the high school 
they attended.  The Graduation Congratulations  
photo spread deadline is 2 PM Tuesday, May 30th. 

Introductions to Sunday Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Acts 1:1-11  

Today’s passage takes us back to the beginning verses  
of the Acts of the Apostles and sets forth the themes 
that Luke is going to develop throughout this, the  
longest book of the New Testament.  His major theme 
is the role of the Holy Spirit, who enables the apostles  
to be effective witnesses to Jesus.  The Holy Spirit is 
mentioned 57 times in the Acts of the Apostles.  
Second Reading - Ephesians 1:17-23  

Ephesus was an ancient city located on the western 
coast of what is today Turkey.  Paul visited there several 
times.  Today’s passage, which is near the beginning of 
the letter to the Ephesians, is a prayer asking God’s 
blessings upon that community.  Many thoughts in this 
prayer are connected to today’s feast of the Ascension. 

12th Annual Mission Walk for Sr. Sarah’s Clinic  
Our Guatemalan Mission Twin  
Saturday, June 17th   9 AM    
Kestrel Point - Winton Woods     
Enjoy fresh air, fellowship and the  
opportunity to make a difference.   
Our 12th annual Mission Walk for Mission  
Partners Guatemala is Saturday, June 17th  

at Winton Woods Park.  Registration is 9 AM and the 
Walk is at 10 AM.  There is no set registration fee and 
100% of your donation goes to the Daniel Comboni 
Clinic in Mixco, Guatemala.  The clinic provides health 
services and educational programs for children and 
adults in Guatemala.  It’s an easy, refreshing walk 
around the lake and a reception follows with food,  
drink and many, many door prizes.  It’s a really fun  
gathering, so please join us, rain or shine.   
For more information about the clinic, visit their site 
www.guatemalaclinicmixco.org.  For information on  
the walk, go to www.mission-walk.org.   
Can’t make the walk but want to make a donation?  
Click on registration at www.mission-walk.org for a 
donation form and mail-to address.  Thank you!  

VBS Quilt Raffle Ticket Sale Next Weekend! 
See these beautiful quilts in COLOR at www.holyfamily 
middletown.com! 
Tickets will be on sale  

after all Masses next  

weekend for a chance  

to win a beautiful  

VBS quilt inspired by  

Betty McGuire and made  

by Kay von der Embse  

and Kathy Farler.   
 

          Tickets cost $1 for one  

          or $5 for six with all 

          proceeds going to  

          Sr. Sarah’s clinic - our 

          Guatemalan mission 

          twin.  Thank you for 

          your support of VBS

          and Sr. Sarah’s Clinic!  

tel:(513)%20868-3300
http://www.guatemalaclinicmixco.org/
http://www.mission-walk.org/


 

Vacation Bible School Pig Roast & Picnic 
Friday, June 9th   6:00 p.m. Holy Trinity Grounds 
 

Men’s Fellowship  second and fourth Saturdays  
of the month - June 10th and 24th - from 7:00 a.m.  
to 8:30 a.m. in the St. John Rectory 
 

Coffee & Donuts  Sunday, June 11th after the  
9:00 AM Mass - Holy Trinity Church  
Enjoy a performance of VBS songs!  
 

Msgr. McNary 4th Degree Assembly Meeting   
Tuesday, June 13th  7:00 p.m. -  K of C Council Hall 

 

Baptismal Preparation Class  Wednesday, June 21st 

7:00 p.m. in the St. John Rectory 

 

Parish Bocce League  Thursday nights - HT Grounds 
Early Birds @ 4:30 p.m. and Night Owls @ 6:45 p.m. 
 

New Church Directory Photo Sessions @ SJ Center  
Thursday - Saturday, June 1st -  3rd and  
Tuesday - Saturday, June 6th -  10th  
 

Vacation Bible School MAKER FUN FACTORY 
9 AM - Noon  Monday - Friday, June 5th- 9th  

Holy Trinity Grounds 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Meeting  Monday, June 5th  
7:00 p.m. in the Holy Trinity Center 
 

Gathering of Widows  Tuesday, June 6th    

11:00 a.m. - location to be decided.   
 

K of C Council 1610 Meeting  Wednesday, June 7th  
7:00 p.m. in the K of C Council Hall  
 

K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting  Wednesday, June 7th  

7:00 p.m. - location to be decided.   
 

 

** June Dates to Remember **   

Christopher Ramey & Melissa Brooks 
Saturday, June 24th - 6:30 p.m. - St. John Church 

** June Weddings at Holy Family Parish ** 

N O W  O P E N !  Holy Family Athletics 
2017 Fall Sports Registration 
Registration for all sports is done online through  
Blue Sombrero.  You can find the registration link on 
the Athletics page of the St. John XXIII website, via the 
Holy Family Athletics link on the parish website, or 
here:  http://leagues.bluesombrero.com/holyfamily. 
 

                     A $25 late fee will be charged for sports  
                     registrations after Friday, June 30th.   

Congratulations Holy Family Athletics 
Boys & Girls Track Teams -  
Big Wins at CYO City Championship!  
On Saturday, May 13, the boys’ and girls’  
5/6 and 7/8 grade track teams competed in the  
CYO City Championships held at Elder High School’s 
Panther Athletic Complex.  Following is a summary of 
the results from the meets: 

-  The 7/8 girls team won the City Championship by  
beating out 12 other teams.  Team members at the 
meet included: Jaina Hellmann, Meghan Neeley, Ava 
Withrow, Audrey Shope, Kate Hafer, Kaylee Pham, 
Maggie Kurtz, Keeli LaCroix, Frances Vogelsang, 
Therese Bell and Heidi Willenbrink. 

- The 7/8 boys team finished 3rd out of 13 teams.   
It should be noted that the boys placed very high  
although there were only 5 individuals competing 
against larger teams.  Team members at the meet  
included: Brandon Stephens, Carter Bernath, Dalton 
Henry, Enrique Uribe and Luke Lococo. 

-  Finally, the 5/6 girls team finished 2nd out of 14 
teams.  Team members at the meet included:  
Caitlin Augspurger, Cammie Nixon, Caroline Campbell, 
Mara Hellmann, Rachel Fossum and Lainey Stephens. 
These three teams earned a team trophy for their  
efforts.  Congratulations to everyone!  

Mother/Son Bowling Night Thanks   
St. John XXIII FUNraising thanks those  
who gave so generously to help make the  
3rd Annual Mother/Son Bowling Night a success.  
 

 Bishop Fenwick High School  

 Scene 75 - Dayton  

 Scene 75 - Cincinnati  

 The Cincinnati Reds  

 The Victoria Theatre Association  

 Rick Drake, Gifted Hands Therapeutic Massage  

 Healing Hands by Tammy Sorrell, LMT  

 FC Cincinnati  

 Sandy Luksic, LMT  

 Goggin Ice Center at Miami University 

http://leagues.bluesombrero.com/holyfamily


 

ST. JOHN XXIII 2016-17 AWARDS 
 

In addition to awards given for Achievement  
and Effort in each subject for students in  
grades 4 – 8, the following Special Awards  
and Scholarships were presented this year. 
 

JERRY HARKRADER MEMORIAL AWARD  
This award recognizes St. John XXIII students, who by 
their daily performance in the classroom and in athletic 
competition, exemplify the characteristics for which 
Jerry Harkrader was well-known: a deep love and faith 
in God, tremendous dedication to any task undertaken, 
a very positive attitude, proper respect for every human 
being, and a spirit of fair play and good sportsmanship.  
This year’s recipients are Enrique Uribe and 
Jaina Hellmann. 
 

GASTON / KOVACH MEMORIAL AWARD  
Chosen by faculty and established by the children of  
David A. Gaston, Sr. and Barbara A. Kovach-Gaston  
in their memory and the memory of their parents /
grandparents, Michael and Christine Kovach.  This 
award is given to two 8th grade students who routinely 
display Christian attitude, conduct and values. This 
year’s recipients are Dustin Norris and Michelle Abata. 
 

JOHN BRADY ROSSI MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  
This scholarship is given in memory of John Brady Rossi.   
This scholarship goes to the student who displays kind-
ness with a consistent respect and sensitivity to others.   
This year’s recipient is Amanda Campbell. 
 

BUILDERS’ CLUB MERIT AWARD in memory of  
HEIDI HOEHN This award is presented to students  
who have shown persistence in striving to improve 
all aspects of their social and academic careers at  
St. John XXIII School.  This year’s recipients are  
Andrew Reardon, Bernadette Komer, Luke Lococo  
and Harper Lawson.   
 

JOHN “BUTCH” ROSSI SCHOLARSHIP – This scholarship 
is given in memory of Butch Rossi, long time teacher, 
coach, athletic director and administrator at Fenwick 
High School.  It is presented to a student who best  
exemplifies the qualities that Mr. Rossi tried to instill in 
our youth.  Some of these include loyalty, dedication, 
respect, hard work and a love of Fenwick.  This year’s 
recipient is Ava Withrow. 

    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic           
Education dedicated to encouraging and developing 
well-rounded, self-confident and compassionate      
children and young adults who lead successful, mindful, 
service-driven lives.  Our school community is the foun-
dation on which our core principles of faith and hard 
work bind us together as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that       
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experi-
enced teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at    
424-1196  for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

GRADUATION 
It is with bittersweet emotions that we say               
good-bye to our Grade 8 students as they move on 
from St. John XXIII to various high schools. We are 
happy that they have worked hard, persevered, and are 
graduating, however, we are sad that we will no longer 
be seeing them on a daily basis in our hallways and 
classrooms.  We wish them the best of luck and hope 
they know they always have a place to call home! 



B. & T. HALLER 
FRANCHISEE 

Let’s Go to the Movies 
Saturday, June 17th  
Arthur Murray Dance Center invites you  
to join us for our next stage production  
Let’s Go to the Movies on Saturday, 
June 17th at Finkelman Auditorium, Miami University 
Campus, Middletown.  Ticket proceeds will benefit  
the Pink Ribbon Girls.  This is a Broadway Style Variety 
Show with dancing and singing.  This is not a dance 
recital, it’s a Show!  Tickets are $15 in advance and  
$20 at the door.  Call 937-291-2000 for tickets. 

Bishop Fenwick High School 
Class of 1957   60th Class Reunion! 
Friday, June 2nd  11:30 AM  Wildwood Golf Club   
Call Fred Dakin 513-523-2194 for more information. 

Summer Babysitter Needed 
Sitter needed for the summer to watch  
three children: one 10 year old and  
twin 8 year olds.  Prefer in-home but  
willing to bring kids to sitter's home.  If you are  
interested, please contact us via email message 
leoou03@yahoo.com or phone call 812-550-3014.  

Babysitter Wanted 
Looking for an in-home sitter for a  
2 year old, 6 month old and newborn  
coming in December.  The schedule would revolve 
around the Hamilton City Schools Calendar.  We are 
looking for someone who will love and play with our 
children.  You can email me katie.copella@gmail.com  
or call 937-638-0087 for more details.  Please have at 
least two references ready if you’re interested.   

Pendleton Art Center First Fridays  
& Second Look Saturdays!  
This Friday & Saturday, June 2nd & 3rd 
The studios are open for First Friday each month 
from 5:00 to 9:00 p.m. and the following day for  
Second look Saturday 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.   
The Pendleton Art Center, BeauVerre Studios, and 
many other places are open to celebrate arts, fun,  
and community pride! 

The Athenaeum of Ohio Announces  
Lay Tuition Reduction for 2017-18 
The Athenaeum, the Archdiocesan  
seminary and school of theology, announces 
that we will continue the 50% lay tuition reduction for 
one more academic year, 2017-18, as part of our  
One Faith, One Hope Capital Campaign commitment.   
We offer daytime, evening and Saturday classes,  
graduate and non-degree options and a supportive  
environment with campuses in Mt. Washington and 
Good Shepherd in Montgomery.  Earn a Master of Arts 
or Certificate in Pastoral Ministry as you discern God’s 
call, prepare for new opportunities, and learn about 
your faith in a dynamic and enriching environment.   
You don’t have to commit to a degree program – you 
can just take a course to deepen your Catholic faith.   
There will never be a better time to discover how lay 
Catholic studies through the Athenaeum can transform 
your life.  Call Dr. Susan McGurgan - LPMP Director -  
513-231-1200 for details or to set up an appointment. 

Parkinson’s Support Group  
3 - 4 PM   First Wednesday of the Month  
Atrium Medical Center Professional Bldg  
Fifth Floor - Classroom 5A 
Atrium Medical Center is launching a new  
Parkinson’s support group open to patients, spouses, 
family, friends and caregivers.  This support group in  
an informal setting offers an exchange of practical and 
useful information about treatments, research, and  
lifestyle adaptations and an opportunity for people to 
connect and share similar experiences and tips for  
living with Parkinson's disease.  Group discussions will 
be facilitated on a variety of topics, such as therapies, 
medicines and more.  For more details call 423-1399.  

The Performing Arts Academy Summer Camp!  
4400 Lewis Street (behind McDonald’s) 
Disney’s 101 Dalmatians Kids  Grades K - 4   
July 10th - 28th  9 AM - 3 PM  
Auditions Monday, June 26th  

Performances July 28th, 29th and 30th  
 

Details and audition material at  
www.theperformingartsacademy.com.  Read all about 
the Summer Session Dance Classes online as well!  

See the Bulletin in COLOR! 
Go to www.holyfamilymiddletown.com!  

Nursery Available During 10:30 AM Mass 
Take advantage of our Nursery, located  
in the St. John Center.  Join in the fun!  

 

mailto:leoou03@yahoo.com
mailto:katie.copella@gmail.com
tel:(937)%20638-0087
tel:(513)%20231-1200





